Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Gregory Strubinger with the pledge of allegiance and moment of silence for the men and women serving our country with the Corona Virus pandemic.

President Strubinger thanked everyone for their cooperation during this time with the COVID-19 pandemic.

ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS

Michael Yeastedt Joanne Klitsch Kyle Sheckler Edith Lukasevich (via phone) Robert Schaninger Thomas Highland

Gregory Strubinger Mayor Sofranko Solicitor James Nanovic (a)
Connor Rodgers (a) PSM Yaich (a) Secy. McClafferty (a)

Police Chief Schatz Borough Manager Sterner

Mayor's Report

Mayor Sofranko said everyone received a copy of the monthly Police report. The Police Chief is back, and you have received updates from him on how the Police department is handling the pandemic. He thanked the residents for their behavior during this time.

Mayor Sofranko said he met with Michael Rivkin and JTTA on how they will be some re-opening of bed & breakfasts. They will be doing a press release on this, and letting the residents know what precautions they will be taking for the safety of the borough, the safety for the people visiting the borough and how this all will be handled and keeping us updated on this and notifying everyone how this is going to work out. Those that live here, need to feel safe.

Mayor Sofranko said some of the restaurants in town, people cannot eat inside, they will need to eat outside, this will create a lot of garbage and we don't know where the garbage will be thrown. We need to get receptacle cans throughout town where the garbage can be thrown into, especially where the businesses are located.

Borough Manager Sterner said she can see if the monies for the COVID-19 can go through this program.

President Strubinger said that is a good thing to look into to see if this can be utilized for this.

Mayor Sofranko said he has received numerous calls about the opening of the parks in the borough. He informed them the parks are closed until we get a yellow or green symbol to go from the Governor.

Mrs. Klitsch said she has been getting calls from people that have the park reserved for parties they have scheduled and if they would be allowed to have their money back if the use of the rides will not be allowed.

Borough Manager Sterner said the yellow zone allows groups up to 25 people.

Police Chief Schatz thanked his officers for their service on the front lines, and Council, and the IT services for allowing him to work from home. They had staff meetings, and the residents for their behavior during this time, it is a great effort from everyone.

Mayor Sofranko said the Elections 1st & 2nd wards will be voting at Memorial Park, the Fairview wards will continue to voting at the Fairview's and the West side will be voting at the Diligent Fire Co. This is just for this year; however, they are trying to get those wards consolidated.

Public Comment

Brian Waselus, 702 Pine St. has a request for action in to council. He explained there are sidewalks there and they are deteriorating and the people walk in the street in this area. He is looking for permission to put top soil there, and plant grass. He has maintained the grass in this area. He would like to remove or cover the slate sidewalks.

Mr. Yeastedt asked who owns the area where the sidewalks are?

Brian Waselus said it could be part of his property, but he is not positive, he has maintained it.

President Strubinger said this could be part of the right-of-way.

Mr. Yeastedt said his concern would be there is a requirement for sidewalks and we set an example that they could be removed rather than repaired, how does that address any other sidewalks that are in poor shape, we would be setting presidence.

President Strubinger said he does not see an issue doing this.

Borough Manager Sterner said PSM Yaich does not see a problem with that.

<u>MOTION:</u> Robert Schaninger second Joanne Klitsch to give permission to Brian Waselus to remove the existing sidewalks as shown in the pictures that he provided to council.

YES 7 NO 0

Michael Rivkin spoke about the lodging in the borough, they closed down because they did not want to be inviting out of towners to their home or the community. They selectively agreed to close until allowed to be opened by the State. They will be preparing guideline and it will be advertised, masks will be mandatory, social distance, sanitizer will be obtained. They will be doing what CDC guidelines require to open safely.

Jake Arner passed out documents to Council on the Canyon Rims. He said this was handed out in January to Council, he is requesting approval for Short Term Rental. He has an individual that is interested in the Canyon Rims development.

Borough Manager Sterner said this is not the proper way to do this. You should have given this to Council prior to this. You are asking them to do something, they don't have their ordinances with them, the solicitor is not here, that is not what public comment is meant for. If you have an agenda item it should have went through the proper process with our meeting protocols.

Jake Arner said he was expecting the solicitor to be here tonight, he understands he cannot advise you on this. He said on the second page, USDA, Rural development, he said there is money available for Flagstaff Road and a sewer line extension. They said the Borough has to apply for the monies because they are borough roads and sewer lines. He would like to work with the borough to work on theses grants. He has an easement there where the sewer line can be constructed and the easement can be shared with any other development on Flagstaff Mountain.

Mayor Sofranko said he spoke with Representative Heffley's Office and Senator Yudichak's office about grants. He received a text to please pass on the message on to Borough Manager Sterner DCED is reviewing all apps. There will not be another round of sewer or water grants this year or in the foreseeable future, as to when the grant awardees will be announced. Penn Dot is waiting to see how much Liquid Fuels money that has been lost before grants will be considered. The State has become competitive to get money.

President Strubinger announced the Electronic & Tire Spring Event **CHANGED TO** 6/27/20 - 7:00 am to 11:30 am And the UCC Joint Board of Appeals Board Vacancy

Borough Manager Sterner said the Tax Collector will be open to the public to come and pay their taxes on Saturday, May 23 and Saturday, May 30, 2020 9:00 to 12:00 pm in the Borough office.

	- 41		
A	CTI	ın	n
7	•	v	44

MOTION: Joanne Klitsch second Michael Yeastedt to approve the Council Meeting Minutes from April 9, 2020.

YES 7

NO 0

MOTION: Joanne Klitsch second Kyle Sheckler to approve the Expenditures from all Funds as presented.

YES 7

NO 0

MOTION: Robert Schaninger second Kyle Sheckler to approve the Treasurer's Report for March, 2020.

YES 7

NO 0

MOTION: Robert Schaninger second Kyle Sheckler to approve the Treasurer's Report for April, 2020.

YES 7

NO 0

MOTION: Michael Yeastedt second Robert Schaninger to advertise Ordinance 2020-01 Hemlock St No Parking.

YES 7

NO 0

MOTION: Michael Yeastedt second Joanne Klitsch to advertise Ordinance 2020-02 Peddlers Permit this is adding an exemption for Veterans.

YES 7

NO 0

<u>MOTION:</u> Michael Yeastedt second Joanne Klitsch to adopt Resolution 2020-10 Real Estate, Per Capita, & Occupational Tax Penalty Period extended to November 1, 2020.

COMMENTS:

Borough Manager Sterner said you have one draft that put the penalty period of the Real Estate taxes extended to November 1, 2020. The other one has the Real Estate taxes, Per Capita taxes and Occupation taxes to November 1, 2020. This is what all the other municipalities are doing.

YES 7

NO 0

<u>MOTION:</u> Joanne Klitsch second Michael Yeastedt to ratify the rate change to 2.6% for Loan 50911 for Memorial Park with the Mauch Chunk Trust Company.

YES 7

NO 0

MOTION: Michael Yeastedt second Kyle Sheckler to award the WWTP Sludge Disposal Bids to Waste Management of Pennsylvania, Inc. for 3 years with the option to extend for 2 years.

COMMENTS:

Borough Manager Sterner said you are looking at an increase of \$17.50 ton, 19% that is pretty good. Last time we did this for a year with a year extension, we were upgrading the plant and we didn't know what would be needed.

Mr. Yeastedt asked if we would be better to do the longer term with these rates?

Borough Manager Sterner said this past year gave us a good idea of where we are going to be.

YES 7

NO 0

MOTION: Michael Yeastedt second Robert Schaninger to approve PLGIT Term Products, maturing date 5/22/20 to roll all funds into the account and allowing us access to all funds:

Fire Equipment Reserve Funds	\$110,414.74
Ladder Truck Fund	\$377,814.16
Sanitation Capital Reserve Funds	\$629,660.61
Sewer Capital Reserve Funds	\$1,981,290.28
Water Capital Reserve Funds	\$262,626.62

QUESTION

Mr. Yeastedt said looking at the April 1st balance we have, are we just rolling, the way it is worded we are rolling all funds into, should it really be over?

Borough Manager Sterner said over or into our existing accounts, either way. Their term product is like a CD you have to keep your money in for a certain amount of time. We don't want to do that right now. We want to put this in to some type of savings account. If we need access at some point in time, we would have it. She will watch this. The prime rate right now is 1.79%.

YES 7

NO 0

MOTION: Michael Yeastedt second Joanne Klitsch to promote Chris Nahhas to the Sewer Dept Equipment/Plant Operator.

COMMENTS:

President Strubinger said this requires a Sewer Operators license class C, subclass 1. He asked if he has the qualifications?

Borough Manager Sterner said yes.

YES 7

NO 0

President Strubinger said this leaves another position available at the Sewer Dept for a full-time truck driver/laborer, conditioned upon the employee obtaining the sewer operator, class C, subclass 1 license within 3 years of date of hire, or transferred to this position. After license is obtained the employee will be upgraded assistant sewer operator. If the class C, subclass 1 license is not obtained within the required 3 years, the employee will be transferred back to their original position.

Mrs. Klitsch asked if this is a good time to be hiring now?

Borough Manager Sterner said we wouldn't be hiring right now; this is just in house. We only have two people at the Sewer plant and it is difficult, Eddie would like to take 2 weeks' vacation and that would leave that employee by himself. We will see if anyone is interested in house first, then next step would be advertising the position. If we have another person that would like to move then we would have another in house position open to post, if someone does not move then you are at the point. You are looking at 2 to 3 months before we are in the position to hire someone. We will then have a better idea of our finances at that time. It is sensible to post in house.

MOTION: Michael Yeastedt second Joanne Klitsch Sewer Dept Employee advertise in house.

YES 7 NO 0

Borough Manager Sterner said the Employee Remote Access to Computers Internal Control Function. We developed these because of the WWTP, they can have access into the system with their laptop if they are home on the weekends or they are doing a repair they can get into the system for information that they might need instead of running back to the WWTP. In order to do that we typed up a laptop policy and an internal control policy. This is not just for the Sewer dept it is for herself to have access from home into the computer.

Mr. Schaninger asked if the Water dept has this?

Borough Manager Sterner said they don't have that type of access.

Mr. Yeastedt said in the future if we have another situation like we have, will we be able to opt to the employees to have access from home.

Borough Manager Sterner said currently she is the only one. You could get it; it would be something for you to consider. It is a security risk, you would have to check out what type of computers they have, what kind of virus protection, all of that type of stuff.

Mr. Yeastedt asked if she has a Jim Thorpe computer.

Borough Manager Sterner said no, she has her computer. Council has authorized the IT company to put the programs onto her computer, to work with the computer at the office.

Police Chief Schatz said he knows with their computer they need to have permission from the State and we have to use borough owned equipment in order to access our computer, because of virus control.

Mr. Yeastedt said the reason he is bringing this up, if we would have another situation like this, if we could operate from home, it would be better to be prepared rather than sending people home on a rotating schedule. Should we consider having corporate computers, we should investigate and discuss this.

Borough Manager Sterner said Louise has been doing stuff at home, she did her minutes. The Water reports they divided them up and all three of the girls put the labels on the annual water reports. We should investigate how we will protect our stuff.

President Strubinger said we should contact our insurance to see if this would be an issue.

Borough Manager Sterner said that is a concern if all of your employees have access to your system that is a concern, that would make our insurance go up. You have the laptops; we keep them locked up until we need access then we give them the code until they need to use them at home.

Mr. Yeastedt said you can have multiple users on a laptop, different passwords, you control it.

President Strubinger said this is something we should look into, to have equipment available to use.

General consent of Council is to table this until everyone can review it, place it on next month's agenda.

Flizak

MOTION: Michael Yeastedt second Kyle Sheckler to table Flizack request.

YES 7

NO 0

President Strubinger said as you are aware you will see some of the Food Pantry items here. The borough stepped up to help the Food Pantry from the Heights on Center Ave Ebenezer Church. This area is jammed, they are looking for another area and we thoughts this area would be good, they are getting excess food items. They need extra refrigeration and they asked to use the hall. We did allow this for the April event. It was suggested they operate out of the hall until the excess food for them comes to an end.

MOTION: Edith Lukasevich second Michael Yeastedt to allow the Food Pantry to use the Memorial Hall as long as the space is available.

YES 7

NO 0

Police Chief Schatz said National Night Out (8/4/20) has been cancelled. They have been looking at doing it in October, they don't know yet. He will be back to Council when they have a better idea.

<u>MOTION:</u> Edith Lukasevich second Robert Schaninger to approve the St. Mark's & St. John's Episcopal Church Annual Race St Race – Sat, 7/4/20.

YES 7

NO 0

MOTION: Robert Schaninger second Kyle Sheckler to approve the RUNegades Races rescheduled from May to Sat, Sept. 26 and Sun, Sept. 27, 2020.

YES 7

NO 0

Borough Manager Sterner said we will have an update on the Fall Foliage event after May 19, 2020.

Borough Facilities Projects

- a. Spillman Farmer Administration Invoice
- b. Spillman Farmer Garage Invoice

MOTION: Joanne Klitsch second Robert Schaninger to approve the Park Master Site Plan Barry Isett & Associates amount \$4,514.00 out of the grant proceeds.

YES 7

NO 0

WWTP Upgrade Project Invoice - nothing

Borough Manager Sterner said Mr. Rehab still has work to do before it can be closed out.

Utility Action

Utility Accounts Lien Reports

Active Utility Accounts Garbage & Others Lien Report (0)

Active Utility Account Garbage Only Lien Report (0)

Active Utility Accounts Sewer/Garbage Lien Report (0)

Active Utility Accounts Water/Garbage Lien Report (0)

Active Utility Accounts Water/Sewer/Garbage Lien Report (0)

Temporary Off Lien Report (0)

Inactive (0)
Uncollectible Accounts Report – (0)
Utility Accounts Proposed Updates (0)

Old Business

Committees

Administration

Mrs. Lukasevich said she would like to set up an Administrative Committee meeting within the next two weeks.

West Broadway Parking permit continue to work on this,

Natural Resource ordinance need to know what they mean on this

Sign ordinance amendments continue to work on this

Readdressing Leisure Land, Council had instructed them they were not to continue to work on this, this was on hold. Has this changed with Council?

President Strubinger said Council was of the opinion they did not want them to go any further with this. He does not know if this has changed with other Council members but it has not for him.

MOTION: Michael Yeastedt second Joanne Klitsch to approve the Planning Commission 2020 Projects list:

West Broadway Parking permit continue to work on this,

Natural Resource ordinance need to know what they mean on this need more information for Council

Sign ordinance amendments continue to work on this and marijuana and group homes

Readdressing Leisure Land, table.

YES 7 NO 0

Narenco – Solar Farm they are not able to use the grounds.

Mr. Schaninger spoke about the STR ordinances Air B&B. You have license requirements and inspections but he doesn't see that this pertains to everyone. He is assuming this excludes hotels and motels, why?

Borough Manager Sterner said these (air B&B) are not regulated in the ordinance and hotels and motels are.

Mr. Schaninger said when we present a law it should be consistent and it is not. STR should all be on the same page.

Borough Manager Sterner said right now B&B's have to have health inspections and the STR's don't.

Mr. Schaninger asked how often are they inspected?

Borough Manager Sterner said different businesses have different requirements.

Mr. Schaninger said it's not consistent, we need consistent. License requirements if everyone doesn't have to be licensed then no one should be licensed, everyone should be licensed, everyone should be inspected. The licensing should be for two years not one year.

Mrs. Klitsch said that is one of the comments from the B&B's, they feel they should all follow the same rules.

Mr. Yeastedt said what is the standard for licensing? Does the annual license allow us more oversight?

President Strubinger said the purpose of this ordinance right now it is not a permitted use in the Borough (STR), but B&B's are.

Mr. Schaninger said they should be the same.

President Strubinger said currently B&B's are allowed in R-3, R-4, C-1 and C-2, not sure about C-3, his feeling are where B&B's are allowed that is where Air B&B should be allowed.

Borough Manager Sterner said there is a difference between Bed & Breakfast and Air B&B's, STR. STR have turned into large group rentals, there is no owner on site, with a B&B there is an owner on site, they have to follow building codes, have to have health inspections, with Air B&B's that is not the case. B&B maybe permitted in a residential district because of complaints from Air B&B's with the parties and noise the residents don't want them in their quiet residential area. They are different entities, that is why we are doing this.

Mayor Sofranko said you are proposing adding R-3?

President Strubinger said not necessarily proposing, he looked to see where Bed & Breakfasts are permitted, and they are permitted in the R-3 district. Let's have a discussion to see if these things be permitted in the R-3? Should Air B&B's be permitted there since Bed & Breakfasts are there? To him it looks to be similar district and it is makeup, not necessarily the requirements of the R-3 – R-4 downtown area, he sees similarity.

Mayor Sofranko said that is basically the entire Hill and the East Side. He asked Police Chief Schatz how many calls do they get on STR from people in close proximity?

Police Chief Schatz said you would be surprised.

Mayor Sofranko said the last calls they received in the past few weeks were in the R-3 district they were about people that are coming to town. Opening up that area you will have concerns about parking in those areas.

Mr. Schaninger said suppose someone has an Air B&B, they fix up the house, they have an Air B&B, they put money into it and they have it for 5 years now they want to sell it. They want to sell it as an Air B&B, does he come in front of the borough?

Borough Manager Sterner said if you create a zoning ordinance and you don't allow it in the zoning district, they can't have it in the district. This is not a permitted use right now. So, you can't throw them out. If you exclude a zoning district, they can't have it in that zoning district. The only way you could do that is if you adopt an ordinance that allowed them within the entire borough. Then you would adopt an amendment to the ordinance, and restrict it. That first ordinance you did made them all a permitted use, when you re-do the ordinance those that were there are now non-conforming, that is the only way to do that.

Mr. Yeastedt said the number of violations that we have that means we should not make the requirements less stringent. If you have a problem why would you want to give them 90 days to correct the problem. We need a solution to move forward with this. He suggested we hold a meeting just to discuss the STR ordinance.

Borough Manager Sterner said she will make sure everyone has a copy of the STR ordinance and look at the calendar to when it will work. This needs to be talked about item by item.

President Strubinger said we need to determine like the JTPC did. They gave us their recommendations of what districts they feel they would be appropriate for these establishments to operate in.

Mayor Sofranko said if you do that, every STR on the East Side you just shut down. How many of them do we have?

President Strubinger said we do have zoning for a reason, either we want zoning or we shouldn't. He listened to residents' concerns and he has the same concerns.

Borough Manager Sterner said you have to consider what you have existing. Why do you want to do an ordinance that is going to be counter 95% of what you have in that area, it doesn't make sense to make regulations that you're putting everybody in violation? Then everybody would have to go to the zoning hearing board for a variance for non-conforming. This would be enforced by zoning. The Nuisance would be enforced by the Nuisance officer.

President Strubinger said if you want to have a business, this is why we have zoning. People don't want to be in a commercial area, that is why they bought in the residential property, because when they come home, they don't want to have to listen to machinery and other things all hours.

Borough Manager Sterner said if you allow them in the zoning districts think of the other regulations you have and one of which is parking. So, they need to make sure that they have the adequate off-street parking. Just like the Bed & Breakfast does, just like a hotel does because it is an overnight accommodation. Those businesses downtown with overnight accommodations don't get a waiver from the parking, they have to meet those requirements. Whether it is downtown or an R-3 they have to have parking, it can't be off street. The meeting would be a public meeting, take comments in the beginning of the meeting and you will have all the requirements. Solicitor Nanovic has to put it in ordinance format.

President Strubinger said the 457 Plan – we have no other information on this.

PMRS Plan

Mr. Yeastedt said Mia, & himself were on a conference call with PMRS and council will have to make a decision then act on an ordinance. The first thing is the eligible employees because we include part time employees in our current situation. Do we want to continue to offer it to part time employees? If so, do we want to recommend a minimum hours per week for work? They recommended 20 hours.

Borough Manager Sterner said any part time employees that are in the plan now will remain in the plan no matter what you do. This would only be for new part time employees. She would recommend to council that you exclude the part time employees and just pay the part time employees more per hour. Chief made a point the part time cops are not eligible for this.

MOTION: Kyle Sheckler second Thomas Highland moving forward we exclude part time employees from the PMRS plan.

QUESTIONS;

Mr. Schaninger said say we have a part time employee for 5 years and they come on full time, can they go back those 5 years?

President Strubinger said he thinks they can.

YES 7 NO 0

Mr. Yeastedt said the second one is with the paperwork, required amounts change in compliance the Teamster's agreement. Therefore, we need to send a resolution, a one-page amendment each year as we move forward or we can send a one-page resolution every four years so it corresponds with the Teamster's contract, this expires at the end of 2020. Mr.

Yeastedt said essentially if we could work this out every four years then we wouldn't have to come back every year, it would be every four years.

Borough Manager Sterner said they did verify with the Administrator that we were able to amend the ordinance to say that we can change this rate via resolution, so we don't have to adopt a new ordinance every time.

Mr. Yeastedt said the last one is option after tax contribution, the current amount is 10% and we can raise it up to 20% and there are no additional costs to the borough.

MOTION: Michael Yeastedt second Robert Schaninger to allow the employees contribution for the PMRS to be increased with a cap of 20%.

YES 7 NO 0

<u>Public Service (Sewer/Sanitation/Water/Streets)</u> 2020 Paving Bids- to be advertised for bid

Borough Manager Sterner said she just wants to make ensure council wants to put these out to bids.

Mr. Yeastedt said his suggested put them out for bids, if things would get tough, we would not have to do them.

Borough Manager Sterner said we can reject all bids; will be good for 60 days. We do have to add in to this the CDBG project, we missed that. We could do 90 days. The bids are due in June.

2019 Recycling Grant Application submitted - \$4,591.80

Police

Proposed No Parking:
Race Street from Broadway to Quarry
Hill Road from South Ave to Broadway
Quarry Street – during snow emergencies

Police Chief Schatz said Race St from Broadway to Quarry St, they are asking the left side be no parking.

Police Chief Schatz said the other one is from Hill Road both sides from South Ave to Broadway, that there is no parking all of the time. They have had problems with people parking on the hill during fall foliage, it is difficult for fire apparatus to get through.

Police Chief Schatz said Quarry St during snow emergencies, the crew has a hard time plowing the street there because of how narrow that road is there, we are proposing no parking during snow emergencies.

JTASD SRO Agreement

Police Chief Schatz said SRO Agreement is all signed. They spoke to the JTASD about sharing the training for the officer, which was agreed upon. They are offering an online course. Hoping to have it all completed for the beginning of the new school year.

MOTION: Michael Yeasted second Joanne Klitsch to authorize the solicitor to draft an ordinance for all three no parking areas as indicated.

YES 7 NO 0

Buildings/Parks

Emergency Services

Mr. Sheckler said everything is going good at the fire dept. They have a couple of sprayers that will help the fire depts., the police dept. and public service disinfectant.

Police Chief Schatz said he has to get to NAPA for a regulator \$40.00 piece, it's a portable sanitizer that is for your feet.

Council spoke about the plexiglass being installed at the office.

Finance Committee Discussion

Mr. Yeastedt would like to have a discussion about how we are going to be affected by the current situation and how this will affect this year and next year. He would like to see how things are going and start to think about what we need to look at. It would just be discussion; the second quarter will be the one that will tell us where we are at. It is better to be up front with this, what percentage wise where we think we are at and what things we have to do rather than wait for the results.

Borough Manager Sterner said talking never hurts, everybody should be looking at the numbers and asking questions. If you want to sit down and have a meeting every couple of weeks to review stuff that is fine. She will set up a date and let everyone know, she just will need to know how many will be showing up, if it's a quorum this will have to be advertised.

Mr. Yeastedt said North & 11th St he does not think there are any changes, we are still waiting for Ryan Yost to make the repairs. He has responded to Maureen; he is waiting for things to open up. He has 90 days; June 20 is the date. She will check with him to see if he has any update for us. We are waiting for the Governor to open things up.

Mr. Yeastedt said they held a virtual meeting for the Fairview this past month. They have the resolution of mergers signed and submitted and that will be extradited to the State.

Borough Manager Sterner asked will this be ready for June to adopt or are you not sure?

Mr. Yeastedt said it is going to depend on how fast the State responds. The merger of the companies is one thing, when that is accomplished the two fireman's relief will merge. The East Side will go out of business, so to say, and will be merged into the Mauch Chunk Fireman's relief which will be one. When the borough gets the relief, it will be one distribution to the Mauch Chunk Fireman's relief. We will then have to change the bylaws to have equal representation from two companies. Previously it was the Dili's, Phoenix, Marion's and the Fairview had their own. Now it will have to be written that the two companies will have equal representation.

Mrs. Klitsch said she had people asking about being refunded for the park use. What is council's opinion on this?

President Strubinger said we should refund them. Is there anything in the contract for the virus?

Borough Manager Sterner said she is sure there are no provisions in the agreement.

Old Business

North & 11th Street Stormwater JTASD Busses & related items Permit Parking

WC Dam Removal
Fire Department Ordinance Amendment – merged companies
Readdressing Phase II
Blight Landbank
Zoning Ordinance Group Homes
Parking Study

Executive Session

MOTION: Robert Schaninger second Kyle Sheckler to adjourn.

YES 7

NO 0

Adjourned at 9:33

Respectfully submitted

Louise McClafferty Borough Secretary